
 

 

11 September 2023 

 

 

The Interment Right Holder  

Camden General Cemetery 

 

 

Camden General Cemetery Clean Up 

 

Camden General Cemetery is an important place for families to reflect, remember, pay tribute and 

honour their loved ones.  

 

Recently, there has been an increase in the number unauthorised sentimental memorial objects, 

unapproved adornments and tributes, in addition to unauthorised structures and monuments placed 

on some of the burial sites. 

 

These items include, but are not limited to: 

 

• Any item consisting of glass, porcelain, brick, cement, wood and metal; 

• Chairs, bench seats, barbecues, cooking amenities and umbrellas; 

• Unsecured, unapproved, dangerous items, including water-holding vessels and wind chimes; 

and  

• Tributes, memorial and sentimental items such as wreaths, baskets, toys, souvenirs, flags, 

clothing and all other decorative and loose items. 

 

As noted in Section 2 of the Camden General Cemetery Rules and Conditions for Burials (copy 

attached), Council holds the right to remove any unapproved items from interment sites. If you would 

like to read these conditions in more detail, please see these sections outlined below: 

 

2.         Council May Remove Objects 

2.1       Objects which are fragile, likely to cause a risk to health or safety must not be placed on or 

near a Burial Place. 

2.2       Council may remove objects placed on or near Burial Places including flower holders, 

pictures, adornments, plants, which have become dilapidated, unsightly, dangerous or detract 

from the operation, use, function or amenity of the Cemetery. 

 
To ensure Camden Cemetery remains safe and presentable, please attend the cemetery to remove 
any items you wish to keep from your loved one’s burial sites, that do not meet the Camden General 
Cemetery Rules and Conditions for Burials 2023, no later than Sunday 29 October 2023.  
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If families are unable to remove memorial and tribute items during the notification period, any 
memorial/tribute items that remain in the Cemetery after Sunday 29 October 2023 will be removed by 
Council as part of this project and will be stored. Items will be made available for collection by 
appointment. 
 

Families are encouraged to use the bins provided throughout the cemetery to dispose of any items 

they do not wish to keep. Any larger items can be placed near the bin stands throughout the 

Cemetery for removal. 

 

We thank you for your understanding and your assistance in helping keep Camden Cemetery safe 

and presentable for everyone who visits.  

 

This information is important, if you need help understanding this letter, please call the Translating 

and Interpreting Service (TIS) and ask them to contact Camden Council on 13 226 336 on your 

behalf.    

 

If you have any questions or for further information relating to this project, please contact Council’s 

Sport and Recreation Team on 13 CAMDEN (13 226 336) or via email on 

cemetery@camden.nsw.gov.au 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Dana Spence  

Manager Sport and Recreation 
 
 

mailto:cemetery@camden.nsw.gov.au
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